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EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINE�
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cles must be  received no later than noon  

�� Wednesday, Nov 1st for the Sunday, Nov 12th 

�� Friday, Nov 3rd for the Sunday 19th   

�� Wednesday, Nov 8th for the Sunday, Nov 

26th. 

Email your submissions to: ��������	
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This year’s event will offer sit down dinners and or take out.  Dinners will be served 

between 4pm and 6pm.  Please RSVP with the number of guests in your party that 

will be attending the sit-down dinner.  Or, the number of meals you will be picking 

up for takeout along with the approximate time that you will be arriving.    

  

The Annual Military Appreciation Dinner was started by the Liebman family here in 

South Windsor back in 2008.  It was taken over by the SW Knights of Columbus and 

Carter Cares in 2019.  This event is open to all service personnel whether active or 

inactive and their families.  And, it is not limited to South Windsor residents.  
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Reverend Jorge Castro  

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 109  

fr.castro@aohct.org 
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Deacon Edward J. Giard 

Deacon Michael D. Haines  
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Robert Dolan     

robert.dolan@uconn.edu �
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Ginger Bilas  

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 101 
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Anton Miranda  

stjuniperoserra@gmail.com  
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Jose Andrade  

Steven Barile 
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Laura Pastula    

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 103 

��������������������� 
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Audrey Miranda  

Phone 860-644-2411 ext 102 
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We extend a special welcome to new parishioners. We hope you will find our parish community a place 

where your faith-life will grow. We also hope you will share your special gifts with your parish family.  

Your presence, your talents and your prayers are always welcome. Please introduce yourself to  

Fr. Castro, after one of the Masses and also please formally register with the parish through 

 our website at www.saintjuniperoserra.org or by contacting the office. 

The churches are open for private devotions:  

St. Francis of Assisi: Monday & Wednesday 9:00am-3:00pm 

St. Margaret Mary: Monday thru Friday 9:00am-3:00pm, Saturday 10:00am-4:00pm 

Pastoral Staff 

Faith Formation Staff  
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Anton Miranda  

Phone:860-644-2549  ext 106 

���
����
�
��������������� 

 

���� ������������������

�
������

Maria Rosati   

Phone:860-644-2549  ext 107 
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Ronald Audette �

Phone:860-644-2549  ext 108 

youthministersjs@gmail.com  
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Phone:860-644-2549  ext 107�

confirmationcoordinatorsjs@gmail.com 

Offices located at 80 Hayes Rd, Office Hours Monday-Thursday 9 am to 3 pm 

Friday: 9 am to 12pm  | Phone: 860-644-2411 Fax: 860-644-5765 

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 9am to 2pm | Phone 860-644-2549 Fax: 860-644-5765 

Important Information 

��#��
�
$�Parents must attend a pre-baptismal  class and sponsor certificates for the godparents must be 

received before a baptism can be scheduled. Please call the parish office to register.  

�������%���$�For prayer requests or to join the Prayer Line, please call Donna, 860-938-4864, Ida, 860-289-2826 

or Mary, 860-644-0766.�

&������
$�At least six months preparation is necessary. Please call Fr. Castro at x109�

����
�������'��������$�Your parish priest, deacons and ministers are eager to help anyone who is unable to 

celebrate with us because of age, illness or handicap. There is no problem visiting private homes if we are notified. 

If you, or a relative living in the South Windsor Catholic Community would like to receive the Sacrament of the 

Sick or would like to receive Communion, please call the parish office so that we may be of assistance. 

���������(����

���
$�The deadline for the bulletin articles is noon on Friday, one week before publication. 

Email your submissions to:  bulletin@sjs-sw.org 

(���)��������������: 860-648-0216 
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SATURDAY VIGIL, November 4 

4:00 p.m. Chester & Frances Dzilenski by Family 

SUNDAY, November 5 

Thirty First  Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7:30 a.m. Angela Vibert by Eleanor Geary & Family 

9:00 a.m. Maria Jozwik by Blondin & Howell Families  

11:00 a.m. William Bannon by Family 

 

MONDAY, November 6 

8:00 a.m. Special Intention of Stan & Lisa Grivers 

TUESDAY, November 7 

8:00 a.m. Marlys Daugherty by Annamae Davis 

WEDNESDAY, November 8 

8:00 a.m. Francisco Estrosos, Jr. by Maria 

THURSDAY,  November 9 

8:00 a.m. David Spino by The Theroux Family 

 

SATURDAY VIGIL, November 11 

4:00 p.m. Raymond W. Billig by Family 

SUNDAY, November 12 

Thirty Second  Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7:30 a.m. Francisco Estrosos, Sr. & Francisco Estrosos, 

 Jr. by Maria 

9:00 a.m. Barbara Cortin by Paulann Marianella 

11:00 a.m. Leanne Harris by Becky Furlong 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS  

 St. Francis of Assisi’s Sanctuary Light burns this week for  

SPECIAL INTENTION  

St. Margaret Mary’s Sanctuary Light burns this week for  

FOR THE MOST ABANDONED SOULS IN 

PURGATORY 

  If you would like to have  the Sanctuary Light burn at   

            St. Francis of Assisi or St. Margaret Mary Church  for 

the intention of a loved one,  

please call the parish office 860-644-2411. 

Please remember in your prayers the following 

parishioners who are ill Thomas Russo, Giacomo Ghasa, 

Scott Mosher, Anne Mosher, Rosemary Saad, Lydia Mele, 

Barbara Mansini, Tammy Cross, Mary Caswell, Linda 

Pratson, Beth Jamieson, Helen Palmer, Teresa Foran, Marie 

Donnelli, George Rousseau, Charles Flick, Joyce Abrahams, 

Carmen Rosa Chilicki, Karen Cerrato, Bertha Brasfield, Mark 

Weyrauch, Robert Billig, Adam Johnson, Taina Marquez-

Johnson, Luca and Nicolas Marquez-Johnson, Simone 

Tedford, Frances P. Medina, John Ferrante, Michael 

Chappell, Rebecca-Lynn Scullion, Dylan McBreen, Susan 

Degennaro, Lisa Feinstein, Sylvia Gonsalves, Louise Hynes, 

Ginette Collin, Laurie Gilligan, Joan Paterna, Linda Nott, 

Ron Krug, Roy Hauck, Donna Smutney, Richard Holtz, 

Maureen D. West, Sophie Myzuzikevik. Please call the parish 

office to add a loved one to our parish prayer list.  

��������	
����
��
�	
�����

STEWARDSHIP  

Total Offertory including Online Giving:  

10/29/2023 Weekly Collection $10,502.00 

These numbers will fluctuate due to monthly and  

quarterly donations. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 

��

I N C R E A S E  Y O U R 

FAITH Come to our  Ce-

nacle which meets every 

other Tuesday night. Our 

next meeting will be on Tuesday, November 

14th at 7:00pm at SMM Chapel.  For more infor-

mation call Mike Cianciolo 860-604-1745. 

The Mass Intention Calendar is open for 2024! 

Mass offerings are $25 for weekends and $20 for 

weekdays. Beginning this year, when there is an 

overlap on requested dates/times on the weekends, 

up to 2 families may share the date/time.  

To view the calendar, go to our website 

www.saintjuniperoserr.org and click on Church 

Calendar, Mass Intentions. Contact Ginger to re-

serve your Mass at 860-644-2411 x101. If you offered 

a Mass Intention on February 8 or March 28, 

2024, please call the office.  

Worldwide Marriage Encounter: Thirty-First 

Sunday in Ordinary Time "Share the Gospel and 

share your very selves as well." 

1 Thessalonians 2:8-9: "With such affection for you, we 

were determined to share with you not only the gospel of God, 

but our very selves as well, so dearly beloved had you become 

to us. You recall brothers and sisters, our toil and drudgery. 

Working night and day in order not to burden any of you, we 

proclaimed to you the gospel of God.” 

As a couple, you can proclaim the 

Gospel of God and share your very 

selves with one another. Attending 

a Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

can make your marriage even bet-

ter.  Check out a Worldwide Mar-

riage Encounter Experience. You 

can find one by looking up 

WWME.org.  Some of the dates to 

sign up are: November 10-12, 2023 in Huntington, 

NY (Immaculate Conception Seminary) 

January 21-23, 2024 in Huntington, NY 

February 9-11, 2024 in Huntington, NY 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter sponsors a variety 

of in-person and virtual marriage experiences, some 

on weekends and some on seven weekdays. Couples 

explore their relationship with each other, God, and 

the Church.  Registration is limited; there is a $100 

application fee. For more information or to apply, 

call Frank & Margie Pearson at 860-337-2447 or 

https://wwmectw.org/. 
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The Thanksgiving food col-

lection will take place on 

11/18 and 11/19 for many lo-

cal families, and others 

served by Head Start Pro-

gram in Vernon, Dept. of 

Children and Families and 

Community Child Guid-

ance Clinic in Manchester 

and St. Lawrence O’Toole’s church pantry that serves 

300 families in Hartford . Grocery bags will be handed 

out after each Mass Nov. 11 and 12. 
 

Currently we need full-sized blankets and sheets.  If 

you are able to help, please put the new or clean 

bagged sheets and blankets in our canvas bins at the 

St. Margaret Mary church main entrance. 
 

Looking for a way to help 

us help others?   

�� Hand our empty gro-

cery bags after Masses 

Nov. 11 or 12 for the 

Thanksgiving food collec-

tion 

�� Help sort the Thanksgiving grocery donations 

at St. Margaret Mary church hall on Sunday, Nov. 19 

between 9:30 am and noon 

�� Roll a bin full of donated items from the main en-

trance at St. Margaret Mary to the garage for storage 

after 4:00 pm Mass on Saturdays or 11:00 am Mass on 

Sundays – check in with Joe or Catherine or an usher if 

you are able to assist.   

Join a group of volunteers to sort donations on occa-

sional Monday mornings at 9 am in the St. Margaret 

Mary church hall.     

Email president@societyhelpline.org if you would like to 

know more about these or other ways to volunteer with 

the St. Vincent de Paul Society. 

Have kitchen items or good used furniture to share? Please 

post your donation at www.societyhelpline.org Need help 

or know someone else who needs help? Post a request for 

assistance on our website  www.societyhelpline.org or call 

860 648-0216. 

The Pastors Memorial Garden  

Thank you to all who have sent in your brick orders. 

There is still plenty of time left to order a brick for the 

Pastors Memorial Garden! Brochures describing the 

project are available at the entrances of both churches. 
 

If you have not placed an order, we now have an online 

tool to make it easier. Log onto www.bricksrus.com/

donorsite/sjs and enter all the information. Directions 

are on the web page. It is recommended that capital 

letters are used, but lower-case letters are accepted. 

The letters automatically get centered on the brick. 
 

Also, you can add an icon or a symbol to your brick for 

an additional $10. Those can be found on the above 

webpage. Directions are included there as well. If you 

have already placed an order and would like to include 

a symbol or logo and/ or if you have any other ques-

tions, please contact Mary Leslie at 860 614-5011 or 

MJL61@aol.com 

The next SJS Women’s Club meeting will be held 

on Wed. Nov.  8
th

 at SMM Hall. Social begins at 

6:30pm and meeting 

at 7.00pm. We will 

collect $10 dues from 

anyone unable to at-

tend the October 

meeting. We will be 

making Christmas 

cards to distribute in 

a local rehab center and planning for our Advent By 

Candlelight program. Please consider joining us if you 

are interested in helping the Parish and meeting many 

wonderful friends. For additional information contact, 

Paulann Marianella 860 291-9960.  

The Monthly Rosary for 

November will take place on 

Saturday, Nov. 11th at 12:00 

noon in the chapel at St. 

Margaret Mary. Please note, 

this is a change from the pre-

vious schedule.  Please call 

Peggy at 860-978-0126 with 

any questions.  

���������	
���
���

Food Collection  

Immacare Homeless Shelter Meal – November 

14, 2023 -  needs list can be found on the parish 

Facebook page the 

week before meal 

preparation begins.  

Donations to get sup-

plies for the prepara-

tion,  for the 75-80 men 

in the shelter would be 

greatly appreciated also.  

If you prefer to make a 

donation, please make sure to make it out to St. Juni-

pero Serra and clearly note on an envelope that it is for 

the shelter meal.  Your support is greatly appreciated.  

Thank you for your support Charlie & Maryellen 

Brennan. 
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Even the weakest and most vulnerable, the sick, the old, the unborn and the poor, are masterpieces of God's 

creation, made in his own image, destined to live forever,  

and deserving of the utmost reverence and respect." -Pope Francis  

Even though 2023, is an off-year election year, this article is relevant in our roles as prolife advocates. 

Priorities at the Polls - By Most Reverend Joseph F. Nauman 

As Catholics approach the polls, we are asked to weigh many important issues. The U.S. 

bishops have reaffirmed that “the threat of abortion remains our preeminent priority 

because it directly attacks life itself, because it takes place within the sanctuary of the 

family, and because of the number of lives destroyed.”[1] While they did warn us not to 

“dismiss or ignore other serious threats to human life and dignity such as racism, the 

environmental crisis, poverty, and the death penalty,” they did give priority to uphold-

ing and defending our brothers’ and sisters’ most basic right—to live. 

Abortion tragically ends someone’s life when he or she is most vulnerable and most in 

need of loving protection. Abortion is an intrinsic evil, meaning that it is never permit-

ted or morally justified, regardless of individual circumstances or intentions. The per-

sonal and societal consequences of attacks against human life, whether at its earliest 

stages or at its final stages, are all the more serious because most often they are “carried 

out in the very heart of and with the complicity of the family—the family which by its nature is called to be the 

‘sanctuary of life.’”[2] This is the place where a person should be most loved, cherished, and protected. 

Catholics are called to defend human life wherever it is threatened and stand up for human dignity wherever it is 

violated. The enormous number of human lives destroyed by abortion is one factor that elevates its importance. 

Beginning in 1973 with Roe v. Wade, and during the nearly 50-year period after Roe in which the Supreme Court for-

bade state prohibitions on abortion, nearly 64 million children have been killed—and untold numbers of women 

and men suffer in the aftermath.[3] 

 Even with the overturning of Roe v. Wade in June 2022, a decision that returns the abortion issue to the electorate, 

many states continue not to recognize children in their mothers’ wombs as persons warranting protection under 

the law. Federal laws in our country fail to protect the lives of unborn children, and many political leaders at the 

state and federal level, work actively to increase access to abortion. Some falsely describe it as health care and 

even as a basic human right.[4] 

 People of good will must boldly stand up against this intrinsic evil, especially when it is occurring on a massive 

scale, implemented in law and funded, in some instances, by the government. As believers and citizens inspired by 

the Gospel and guided by the shepherds of our Church, we must do what we can to end violence in the womb, to 

ensure that unborn children are fully recognized and protected by our laws, and to support mothers and fathers 

in embracing life. 

At the time of original publication in October 2020, Archbishop Naumann was Archbishop of Kansas City, Kansas and Chair of the 

USCCB Committee on Pro-Life Activities. 
 

[1] Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship: A Call to Political Responsibility from the Catholic Bishops of the United States, 

Introductory Letter, p. 6. Washington, D.C.: United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, 2020. https://

www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/upload/forming-consciences-for-faithful-citizenship.pdf 

[2] Pope John Paul II, Evangelium vitae, (Vatican City: Libreria Editrice Vaticana, 1995), 11. 

[3] This paragraph has been revised in light of the U.S. Supreme Court’s 2022 decision in Dobbs v. Jackson Women’s 

Health Organization, in which the Court returned the issue of abortion to the people’s elected representatives at the 

Federal and State levels. As of October 2022, abortion is legal in more states than not, and more work is needed in 

the coming months and years.  

[4] Ibid. 
 

Excerpts from Evangelium vitae, © 1995, Libreria Editrice Vaticana. Used with permission. All rights reserved. 

Photo: iStock.com/SDI Productions. Used with permission. All rights reserved. Copyright © 2022, United States 

Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, D.C. All rights reserved. 
 

Please find the full text of Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship at www.faithfulcitizenship.org.  

BOLTON, CT - St. Maurice Church will hold its 52
nd

 Annual Christmas Fair – “Sleigh Bells Ring” – on  

Saturday, November 18, 2023 from 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM at 32 Hebron Road, Bolton.  This much anticipated 

holiday event features a Country Store filled with homemade jams, muffin and cookie mixes, 

 “sweet treats”, teacup “friendship candles” and unique stocking stuffers galore!  Fresh holiday evergreen baskets, 

hand-knit items, Raggedy Ann dolls, and a pet corner are featured along with a “Take-A- 

Chance” booth with fabulous prizes!   Homemade apple pies and baked goods will be for sale!  Enjoy lunch!  Many 

crafters on-site!  Handicapped accessible.  
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(860) 644-0067
MARGARET M. SHEA

 John F. Tierney
 Funeral Home Inc.

Dalton J. Zahner

219 West Center St., Manchester, CT 06040

(860) 643-1222
www.tierneyfuneralhome.com

Thomas J. Tierney
Thomas F. Tierney

Family Owned & Operated

Serving the Community for Over Sixty Years.

1275 John Fitch Boulevard, South Windsor, CT 06074
860-528-8421 

860-528-3156 FAX

Visit us on the 
web @ www.kasheta.com
“Power Equipment for All Seasons”

Sales, Parts & Service •  New & Used Equipment Available

Kasheta Power Equipment

DESIGN SVC • WEEKLY MAINTENANCE
MULCHING • NEW PLANT INSTALLATION

HYDRO-SEEDING • GRADING
SHRUB PRUNING & BRUSH REMOVAL

Call for a Free Estimate      860-282-9496  
www.JaysLandscaping.com

(860) 432-8900
938 SULLIVAN AVE, SOUTH WINDSOR

broadbrookgardens.com

10% OFF
with

mention
of this ad

CENTRAL
SEALING, INC.

ASPHALT PAVING
860-289-7900

www.centralsealingct.com
Residential & Commercial • Driveways

Parking Lots • Cut-Out Patching • Curbing
Free Estimates • Fully Insured    Lic.#0549065

Foran Brothers
Contractors, Inc.

FORAN BROTHERS ELECTRIC

REMODELING • CONSTRUCTION • ELECTRICAL
Building Services For Four Generations

860-528-8736
“MAN IS A BUILDER BY NATURE”

CT. REG.
#544006

Elect. Lic.
#121908

Mr. Sparkle
C a r  W a s h

A GREAT PLACE
TO WASH YOUR CAR!

800 Sullivan Avenue
South Windsor

COLONY PLUMBING
Quality Plumbing & Heating Services
Residential • Commercial
Veteran Owned and Locally Operated Since 1984

• Plumbing Replacements • Repairs • Gas Piping • Remodeling •
• Heating Services• Boilers • Water Softening • Water Conditioning •

• Well Tanks • Well Pumps • New Plumbing & Heating Systems •
	 Call or Visit Us Today
	 860-785-8368 | colonyplumbingct.com
	 Happiness is knowing your plumber.

Kids ages 4 - 15 years

Ninja Training Classes 
Parties

Half-day Camp Programs
Competitive Ninja Team

Field Trips
Team Building Events

405 Sullivan Ave.
South Windsor
 860-436-3500

ninjasouthwindsor.com

md-medalert.com
800.808.9294CALL  

NOW!

IF YOU LIVE ALONE You Need

4 Ambulance 4 Police 4 Family  
		       4 GPS & Fall Alert

MDMedAlert!™

$1995
/mo.

As Low As

NEED HELP  
WITH MEDICARE 

OPTIONS?
Turning 65? Retiring?

Review of your current plan?
My services are ALWAYS free.

Jeff Stock, FSA, MAAA  
INDEPENDENT AGENT 

860-502-0725 
stockseniorservices.com

We also help with Retirement Planning, 
Investments & Annuities.

700 MIDDLETOWN AVENUE, NORTH HAVEN   203-239-2557   CCACEM.ORG

END - OF - THE - YEAR HOLIDAY SPECIALS!

Catholic Cemeteries Association is making it easier than ever to 
pre-plan your cemetery arrangements in one of our 30 cemeteries.

Why pre-plan?
• It ensures your wishes are carried out
• It is the greatest gift you can leave your family and loved ones
• It locks in your pricing, without being subjected to price increases in
   the future

And Catholic Cemeteries Association is making it even easier
with our End-Of-2023 Specials!

Purchase any grave or mausoleum crypt and
receive 0% financing, with no money down!

 

Call one of our Family Service Advisors today
for more details! Offer expires 12/31/2023

* Cannot be combined with any other offers. Special applies to Pre-Need sales only

Any space more
than $7,500,

pay 24 equal monthly
payments for two years*

Any space less
than $7,500,

pay 12 equal monthly
payments for one year*
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“BROTHERS BEATS THE OTHERS”

Full  Service • Low  Prices
860-289-9468
860-289-6292

COMPANY, INC.

860.432.7432 TEL / 860.432.9049 FAX
PROHealthCT.com / prohealthct@gmail.com

Dr. Jason Sousa
Empowering families to achieve

true health naturally.
915 Sullivan Ave. Ste 1 • South Windsor, CT 06074

Samsel & Carmon Funeral Home
860-644-2940
www.carmonfuneralhome.com
419 Buckland Road • South Windsor

Sick of poor service and generic quality from 
contractors? We return every call, email, and text. 
We keep every appointment. We stay educated 

and on-trend. No job is too big or too small.
We are trustworthy and honest.

Kitchens, baths, tile, flooring,
drywall, paint, windows, doors, decks, 

siding, roofs, and everything else.

OWNED AND OPERATED BY
PARISHIONER JOHN DZIADUL

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED • LIC # HIC.0639110

FULL SERVICE REMODELERS

FOR PICS AND REVIEWS GO TO OUR GOOGLE
LISTING AND CITYWIDEHOMESCT.COM

Call us at 860-836-0297 
ALL CALLS RETURNED

GUARANTEED!

C I T Y W I D E
H O M E S

Fast, Dependable Service
24 Hour Emergency Service

860-646-3360
www.northeastrooter.com

AIROLDI’S INC.
PAVING

860-289-3876
www.APAVING.com

Knowledgeable Representation in
CRIMINAL DEFENSE & PERSONAL INJURY

860-644-4700
jesulickesq@yahoo.com

225 Oakland Road, Suite 305, South Windsor, CT 06074
www.attorneyjamesesulick.com

LAW OFFICE OF
JAMES E. SULICK, LLC

Helping Hands
Home Care

Providing high quality, yet 
affordable home care services

 to the elderly since 1996.

LIVE IN OR BY THE HOUR
860-645-7667	 Bolton

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Raluca Tutulescu
rtutulescu@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6222

(860) 436-4369
HTCOMFORT.COM

27 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE
LICENSED & INSURED
SERVICE, REPAIR, 
& INSTALLATION OF 
HEATING & AC SYSTEMS

HVAC System Service - 
Repairs & Replacements

	 NEW INSTALLATIONS
	 furnaces • boilers 
	 hot water appliances

860-422-4314
www.omnimechanicalct.com

Fully Licensed 
and Insured

HTG.303433-S1 
PLM.203984-P1 HIC. 0652832

REVEREND E.G. ROSENBERGER 
COUNCIL 5779

Knights of Columbus
• Meets 2nd Wed. of Month in Church Hall
• �Meet at St. Francis of Assisi on odd months  

and St. Margaret Mary on even months
Inquiries: Jozef Chilicki • (860) 282-7972 • www.kofc5779.org


